
CALDICOT TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of Planning and Resources Committee held at 6.00pm on Tuesday, 11th April 2017 at Caldicot Town Council


Present: Cllrs: 
D Evans, Mayor


P Stevens
O Edwards 


D Ashwin                      
FJ Harvey          


W Conniff 
F Rowberry 


A Easson 
S Webb [arrived 6.15pm]


[In attendance:  G McIntyre, Clerk, S King, Deputy Clerk, C Till, Members of Public]

1
Apologies 
Apologies were received from Cllrs RJ Higginson, G Owen, M Stevens, P Watts, J Williams 
2
Declarations of Interest - To be identified under the relevant item/Forms to be completed
Cllr D Evans declared a personal interest as a member of Monmouthshire County Council Planning Committee.  
3       Suspend Proceedings
The Mayor welcomed Mon CC Officers, R Hoggins, D Hill-Howells, C Fallon, D Davies.  
Town Council were informed that Caldicot Town Team had apologised, as they were unable to attend the meeting.  

i)  R Hoggins, Mon CC – Caldicot Town Centre 


Caldicot Town Centre

R Hoggins updated Caldicot Town Council regarding progress of issues that had been discussed with Caldicot Town Team, regarding development of Caldicot Town Centre.  

Town Team had proposed that existing planters were removed and replaced with benches with built in planters.  Officer had been prompted to look at the existing offer within the town centre and available S106 funding.  
Funding was split into 3 pots, of which £220k had been set aside for the linkage project, which was underway.  £170k funding was set aside for Caldicot Town Team and £200k for Newport Road.  

Planters 

It was anticipated that new planters would cost approximately £30k.  Town Council were informed that all planters within the town centre and at the White Hart site, were the responsibility of Monmouthshire Town Council.  Officers would need to consider if this was best value for money and discussions would be progressed with the Town Team to ascertain the way forward.

Caldicot Town Council were informed that due to the limited time available, there may be difficulty in new planters being installed prior to the Summer.  Alternative was for existing planters and benches to be refurbished and redecorated. 

Caldicot Town Council recognised that due to time limitations and required upgrade, the planters and benches should be refurbished prior to the summer months.  Further works should be undertaken for planters to be removed ready for the subsequent summer. 

Town Council and Officers agreed that a cooperative approach was required in terms of what was needed within the town centre and continual updates to ensure that all relevant parties were informed.  Town Council advised that Town Team accounts had been requested, but not received.

It was agreed that a cohesive and coordinated plan was required and possible extra resources to meet demands, however, the plan had to be achievable.  Officers would meet with the Town Team and comments would be conveyed. 
Town Council agreed that planters and benches should be updated and refurbished prior to Summer 2017 and Town Council welcomed update on progress.  


Linkage

Town Council were updated on progress with the linkage and informed that the car park was predominantly finished.  The next phase would be joining to the raised footpath at the Hub.  Technical issues were to be resolved, however, it was expected that that project would be completed within 8 weeks. 

A member raised concern that business tenants were being charged additional £800 by Landlords (London & Cambridge).  Officers reassured town council that this was not a requirement of Mon CC, possibly landlord service charge.  

C Fallon confirmed that officers would be working with Caldicot Town Team, in accordance with their needs.  Town Council comments would be conveyed during the meeting.

Town Council welcomed dialogue in relation to progress of Caldicot Town Centre and thanked officers for attending. 

 
ii) D Davies, Mon CC - Caldicot Events 

Caldicot Town Council were updated regarding forthcoming events at Caldicot Castle, particularly July 2017, where there would be 28,000 visitors to the town across 9 days of events. 
Letters had been sent to residents and effective communication had provided an opportunity to refine processes from previous years. 

Correspondence had informed residents of events and events at the site would be managed effectively, with appropriate provision for car parking, traffic management within town and access to events.

Close working relationships had been established with Highways, schools, AA and a specialist traffic management company.  Space had been allocated within the land adjacent to Caldicot Castle, within David Broome event centre and Monmouthshire County Council premises.  Park and ride services would be operated from Caldicot Halt and Severn Tunnel Junction.  

Traffic would be diverted to travel along the A48 and through routes of Caldicot would be avoided.  Church Road and surrounding streets would be restricted to residents only and street parking would be prohibited.  Traffic Marshalls would control vehicle access in residential areas.  

Town Council were informed that Hoggin the Bridge event had moved from Chepstow and would now be hosted in Caldicot Castle. 

During debate the following points were noted: 

· Town Council welcomed the events that would be held at Caldicot Castle and these had been published on the Caldicot Town Council website and Facebook pages.

· Members of the public had provided details on registering for tickets, therefore, would be automatically notified when events were being held and when tickets would be sold.  42% of ticket sales were from the immediate vicinity. 

· Some concern was expressed regarding potential damage to grounds within the Castle.  Officers confirmed that appropriate measures were in place so that damage would be minimised and any necessary remedial works would be undertaken prior to events being held. 

· Officers encouraged Town Council and residents to contact the events team directly, with any queries or complaints. 

The Events team offered an opportunity to provide an in-depth presentation to Caldicot Town Council regarding Caldicot Castle.  Town Council agreed that this would be included on the agenda for 26th April 2017.

 
Caldicot Town Council thanked officers for attending. 

4
Planning Applications Received 
a) DC/2017/00209: Proposed rear two storey extension and front porch/shower room – 
34 Deepweir, Caldicot, NP26 5JG
TC Approved


b) Mon CC Planning Information  

i)
Planning Permissions

DC/2015/01389: Up to four retail units (use classes A1, A2 and A3), up to a total of 200m² (gross internal area); Public House (A3 use).  Parking, landscaping, ancillary facilities with access from the Caldicot Road – Castlegate Business Park, Caldicot Road, Caldicot

     

                   [TC Approved FTC 27.1.16]

DC/2017/00099: Rear single storey extension for disabled bedroom – 147 Longfellow Road, Caldicot, NP26 4LF




       [TC Approved P&R 14.02.17]

DC/2017/00119: Granny annexe side extension for Mrs Williams’ mum who is registered disabled – 7 Jolyons Court, Caldicot, NP26 4QL 




       [TC Refused P&R 14.03.17]


ii) Planning Refusal

DC/2017/00197: Proposed two storey extension to side and rear of existing house with internal alterations – 2 Castle Lea, Caldicot, NP26 4HR 




       [TC Approved P&R 14.03.17]

4b
Pre-Application Consultation  Site Notice 

38 residential units – Monmouthshire Housing Association, 125-195 Oakley Way 
(including demolition of three existing apartment blocks on site)
Draft Planning Application - www.lrmplanning.com
Consultation from 5th April to 3rd May (28 days)

Town Council noted the information regarding Oakley Way, pre-application consultation and recognised that issues would be raised through the planning process.


The meeting closed at 6.55pm

……………………………………………….

Mayor/Deputy Mayor
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